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Angelus Letter

16 September 2021

LETTER #137
St. Cornelius & St. Cyprian
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
 
Friday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Valencheck
Friday Confessions at 4PM
                       
Saturday Mass at 8AM* with Fr. Morris
Saturday Confessions at 9:30AM      
Saturday Mass at 4:30PM with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 9AM with Fr. Morris
Sunday Mass at 11AM with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 1PM with Fr. Paschal OSB
 
* Deacon Ian Kelly will be with us at Mass this Saturday! Deacon Ian is a seminarian who was living with us at St. Sebastian Parish during the worst of the COVID pandemic and helped tremendously getting us to the point where we could stay connected and celebrate our Masses online. Thank you, Ian!  He is now a transitional deacon, which means he is slated to be ordained a priest this coming spring. Come and say hello if you can and pray for him, all of our seminarians and those thinking about a Church vocation.
THE EUCHARISTIC
 
In the most recent issue of the Northeast Ohio Catholic magazine, Bishop Malesic had an article in which he wrote about a Pew Research study that stated that less than a third of self-identified Catholics expressed a belief in the Eucharist as the presence of Christ among us. Bishop Barron did an analysis of the research and found its conclusions somewhat problematic, but still, it is concerning. 

Because of this, the bishops of the United States are planning a multi-year “Eucharistic Revival.” That is awesome, but it got me thinking. This past week we had our Annual Eucharistic Devotions in which we dedicated ourselves to the worship, adoration and praise of Jesus the Eucharist around the clock for three full days. I was always heartened to see a number of us in the church no matter when I walked in - 2AM, 6AM, 4PM . . . And I heard similar and joyful reports from your fellow parishioners. That is a sign of a healthy & Catholic community. But if belief in the Eucharist is so strong and widespread in our parish, what a desert of belief there must be out there in order to make the percentage of those who do not hold to the understanding so high.

This is why I know I am so blessed to be a part of this community! As so much of the world seems to be spinning out of control and splitting at the seams, our faith community is an oasis of Truth, Beauty, and Goodness where Faith, Hope and Love is appreciated and celebrated! 

Let us remember to not take that for granted. Having such a gift of faith also brings with it a responsibility. That takes the form of constantly striving for holiness, praying for the world and sharing what we have with those who are ready and willing to hear it – to be a light of the world shining forth from West Akron.

MULL AVENUE WORK UPDATE
 
Before Mull Avenue is bricked next summer, Dominion Gas plans on working on their utilities. This will look similar to the work that they have been doing all around Akron. On Monday we received this notice:

As you may be aware, Dominion Energy is planning to replace facilities along Mull Ave, prior to the City of Akron roadway project. We typically coordinate this work with approaching municipal work as a way to minimize disturbances to communities. Our work will involve replacing mainline facilities along the sidewalk in front of St. Sebastian Church facilities, on the south side of Mull Ave. This work will be completed utilizing both open trench excavation and directional drilling. Directional drilling is a subsurface process which bores a hole in the soil, then pulls the pipeline back through the void created by the drill. This process minimizes the impact to the area and speeds up the installation process. Areas of excavation may occur along the bore to spot passing utilities or tie-in services. Our intent is to directional drill the pipeline adjacent to church property. We’ve added a note to our plans to not disturb the decorative tile in front of the main entrance. If for any reason the tiles do need to be disturbed, our contractors will restore them to previous condition. Our contractors will restore all disturbances to previous condition. I do not have an official start date for the project yet, but anticipate construction to begin within the next month or so.
HELP WANTED
 
I am sure you’ve seen these signs everywhere. We have a number of projects that we want to get done at the parish but contractors don’t have enough workers (roof work, plastering, HV/AC, etc.) The parish is not exempt from this difficulty either. We are in desperate need of people to clean!  The hours can be somewhat flexible. Please contact Milissa Smith, Parish Business Manager at (330) 836-2233, ext: 106 for further details.

PARISH SCHOOL OF RELIGION
Did you miss the beginning of PSR? There’s still time to register. Classes are open to children from 4 years of age to 8th grade and take place in the Parish School building on Sundays from 9:30 am–10:45 am. You can download a registration form at https://www.stsebastian.org/church/parish-school-religion or stop by the rectory to pick one up.

 

CONGRATULATIONS ST. SEBASTIAN PARISH SCHOOL
 
St. Sebastian Parish School has won the Governor’s Thomas Edison Award for Excellence in STEM Education and Student Research for the third year in a row! Also, the following educators (Mrs. Friedl, Mrs. Landis, Mrs. Slegus, Mrs. Smee, Miss Weakland, Mrs. Blischak, Mr. Dedinsky, and Mrs. Sanford) were also individually recognized for doing things beyond the classroom to help our students. We were one of 45 schools in the state of Ohio and 491 educators to earn this award. Congratulations students and faculty!

 

NEWS FROM OTHER SCHOOLS
 
The Chesterton Academy has successfully opened its doors. It has a modest student body for its first year, but remember that Julie Billiart Akron opened with only 14 students and now it has over one hundred which is encroaching upon its capacity. Speaking of JBA, if this school was successful, it was the plan to open another school which they did this year in Westlake! Congratulations JB Schools!

 

ST. SEBASTIAN FOUNDATION’S 50TH ANNIVERSARY
 
Our Foundation is celebrating its 50th anniversary! How fortunate we are to have this organization, it’s wonderful board and employees and you, the many amazing donors. Congratulations! 

 

END OF THE SEASON
 
We are very near the end of the season for our cutting garden located at the back of the church building along Elmdale Avenue. May I recommend a last-minute visit to appreciate the beauty and the hard work of our volunteers before it’s gone for the winter? Thank you to everyone who helped maintain this garden and kept our church in such beauty from its bounty.

 

MYSTERY SOLVED
 
There is an ancient filing cabinet in the basement of the rectory that was inadvertently locked at some point. We had no idea what was in it and have despaired that a key would be found. So, we had the lock drilled open. There were old wedding files and letters that seemed to stretch back almost to the founding of the parish. I reached in and pulled one out just to see what it was. I think my guardian angel guided my hand because, as you know, I am on a think tank concerning the saving of our Catholic schools. The random letter I pulled out was from the Chancellor, Auxiliary Bishop James McFadden dated 8 February 1934. It said in part,

 

. . . an appeal has been made to our Governor and the member of our State Legislature for the relief of our sorely burdened parochial schools . . .”
 
87 years later and the struggle continues. It seems the more things change, the more they stay the same. Perspective is wonderful. As I sort through the letters, I’ll share any other interesting ones that I find.

 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT
 
TO GIVE TO THE PARISH: https://www.stsebastian.org/donate
TO GIVE TO THE FOUNDATION: https://www.stsebastian.org/foundation/donate
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

Annette Bailey,Karen Brugmann, Megan Brugmann, Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Vince DelMedico, Marjorie DeLuca, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Robert Hickey, Phil Hochstetler, John and Terry Hogan, Rich Huber, Ann Hubiak, Carolyn Jeske, Janet Kendrick, Jean Labate, Myrna Marple, Don Matis, Ken Minrovic, Betty O’Hara, Keith Pecek, Robert Rader, Mary Ricks, Nancy Ropchock, Aaron Salisbury, Ann Sandvick, Michael Schnetzer, John Schultz, Cory Schulz, Tom Smith and Steve Watral.

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

St. Cornelius and St. Cyprian, pray for us

